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PETITIONERS' RESPONSE TO 

COMMENTS ON RULE PETITION 

Petitioners thank the Court for the opportunity to respond to comments on 
Petition 24-05. The comments, including the lone comment opposed to the petition, 
are unanimous in acknowledging the need for, the value of, and the inadequacy of 
current funding for civil legal aid. 

As Ryan Billings, President of the State Bar of Wisconsin, said, "those on 
both sides of the debate generally agree that civil legal aid is critical and that the 
Petitioners provide vital services to those who cannot afford civil representation." 
State Bar of Wisconsin Comment (Dec. 13, 2024) at 1 (hereafter "SBW Comment"). 

Attorney Lisa Lawless, who filed the only comment opposing the petition, 
similarly acknowledges that, "Of course, the funding of legal services for the 
indigent in Wisconsin is a pressing public need and extremely important. The 
organizations that provide these civil legal services do incredibly important work 
which serves persons throughout our state." Comment to Petition by State Bar 
Member Lisa Lawless at 3 (December 18, 2024) (hereafter "Lawless Comment"). 

More than two dozen parties support the petition. These comments - from 
organizations around the State serving elders facing abuse and exploitation, victims 
of domestic violence and other crimes, people facing homelessness and loss of health 
care and other benefits, military veterans dealing with a variety of civil legal 
problems, and other vulnerable Wisconsinites - testify to the importance of civil 
legal aid to the legitimacy of our courts and of meeting basic human needs for 
people in poverty. 

None of those who have commented doubt the fact that a modest $50 
assessment imposed almost 20 years ago is now outdated and needs updating for 
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